## TWO INLETS LAKE ASSOCIANTION MINUTES FROM ANNUAL MEETING, SUNDAY JUNE 24, 2018

The annual meeting of the Two inlets Lake Association was called to order at 4:20pm by President, Glen Wolters. Glen welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming to the meeting. Glen asked everyone to stand and the Pledge of Allegiance was said by all present. He then introduced all of the Lake Association Board members. Glen ask everyone to remain standing and a moment of silence was observed in honor of members that had passed away over the last year and to those members who had relatives that had also passed away.

Doug Lennier, Lake Association Secretary then read the minutes from the June 2017 meeting. A brief discussion followed and Glen asked if anyone had any questions. Being none Glen asked for approval of the minutes. Mary Jane Keller moved for approval with a second from Roxann Eischens . The motion carried and was approved by the group.

Dorothy Noyes gave the annual financial report, Dues collected was \$4138.00, the Association has a CD valued just over \$3500.00 and \$150.00 was sent on new buoys. No questions or concerns were raised. Glen called for approval of the financial report. June Goetzke moved for approval with a second from Barb Gast. The motion carried and was approved by the group.

After a brief break for supper the meeting resumed at 5:00pm and Glen then present the President's report. He thanked everyone for the food and refreshments they had brought. He noted that Susan Wolters had updated the Two Inlets Lake map and thanked her for her efforts. He reported there had been several break ins/burglaries around the area, especially over on Highway 71 and reminded everyone to keep this in mind over the summer. Goulds – Heart Desire, Glen stated had petitioned the Becker County Planning & Zoning Commission and the Two Inlets Township Board for some property revisions. A final outcome was pending.

Jennifer Bateman raided a question about the clear cutting of the land across from the Brookside golf course. Discussion followed regarding soil erosion, what was to be planted, leeching of containment's into the water supply and the lake, who was doing this, loss of habitat for the wildlife and whether or not use permits had been filed with the county. There were a lot of questions

and Glen indicated he would monitor this over the next year and report, if any news became available.

Glen then discussed the new power line that Itasca-Mantrap was planning to build from the electric substation on Highway 71 to Pine Point. Numerous question and comments were made regarding where the power line would be installed and how close to the church and store in Two Inlets it would come. At this point it was only a proposed line and it would be some time before final decisions were to be made.

Dorothy Noyes reported she had two new Loon's nesting by her house.

Keith gave a water report, as reported to the DNR, 4.56" higher than last year and 8" higher than on June 24, 2017. Water clear to 9', with no change from 2017.

Kay James thanked everyone for helping with the Salvation Army bell ringing the past Christmas.

AIS inspections at the boat landing was reported by Glen. He noted the inspector had said that boaters had been cooperating with no negative results.

Glen reminded everyone, if they had not, to resisted with the Becker County "Code Red" emergency system. A good way to received notifications when bad weather or other emergencies were happening.

Being no other new business, Glen asked if anyone had any old business. Being none he asked Doug to award the door prizes. The drawing was held and the prizes were awarded.

1

Glen then asked for a motion to adjourn. Dorothy Lennier moved for adjournment with a second by Kay James. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 6:10pm.

Respectfully submitted. Doug Lennier, Lake Association Secretary